WIU SUAA Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, August 7, 2014
Wesley United Methodist Church
Present:  Belles, Callison, Fulkerson, Gilbert,  Hedblade,  Jones,  McLean,  Miller,  Nelson, Pano,  Pledge,  Richmond,  Rupert,  Thompson,  Werling. 
Thompson called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

Secretary's Report of the Minutes: The minutes of the July 3, 2014 meeting were accepted. Gilbert/Pledge.  The next meeting will be Thursday, September 4, 2014 at Wesley United Methodist Church.
Treasurer’s Report:  No report.
Announcements/Reports:  The Fall Luncheon has been moved to Tuesday, October 14, 2014.  The Snow Bunny Luncheon is still planned for Tuesday, February 3, 2015 with the snow day being Tuesday, February 10, 2015.  The Spring Luncheon will be Tuesday, May 12, 2015.

Several board members met with Darcy Shinberger, WIU University Relations, to discuss the handling of information about SUAA activities.  

Membership/Recruiting Report:  Jones reported that there are 703 local SUAA members as of the end of June 2014; whereas, membership in the state totals 15,724.   Jones, Callison, and Helmers were appointed to design a protocol for inviting recent WIU retirees to WIU SUAA meals.  The proposal will be brought to the next meeting.
Survivor Assistance Report:  Hedblade reported the following losses: Dr. Lewis Wall, 6/11/14; Wilmer Willis, 6/15/14; Madalyn Redman, 12/8/12; Hazel Lerene White, 4/10/14; Nola McEntire, 6/18/14; Bea Wehrly, 6/15/14; Loretta Peters, 9/20/13; John Conrad, 7/6/14; J. Pat Spicer, 7/13/14; Morton H. Cowden, 4/13/14; David Beaver, 7/20/14; Paul Hutinger, 7/17/14; and Jack Harn, 7/24/14.
WIU Human Resources Update:  Rupert reported Quality Care is improving on the length of time to reimburse.
Legislative Report:  Pano reported on the current polling results for the fall 2014 election races.  He stated the SUAA Legal Fund has received $287,000 to date.  An action letter has been mailed from the state office appealing for additional funds for this fund.  It was approved that members of the Board meet with Noreen Hammond and/or John Sullivan.  Gilbert/Nelson.  It was then approved to plan an event for all members at which Hammond and Sullivan could discuss relevant legislation.  Pano will communicate with Hammond and Sullivan.  Gilbert/Jones.
Publication Report:  Belles reported fall newsletter items are due no later than the next meeting (September 4, 2014).
Foundation Report:  No report.
Technology Report: No report.
UPI Update:  Miller reported the US Department of Education is designing a new program regarding the grading systems of colleges and universities.  Details are yet to be publicized.  UPI is promoting the program “First Book” which provides books for children at all grade levels.  SUAA will have this information at the fall meeting asking attendees for financial support. Gilbert/Nelson
New Business:    None.
Meeting adjourned at 10:45 a.m. with passed motion.  Jones/Gilbert
Jackie Richmond, August 7, 2014 

